

Glen Lake Protective Association Newsletter, May 2024 www.glenlakeny.org

Welcome to the 2024 season at Glen Lake

Our first GLPA membership meeting will be

Monday, May 20 at 7 p.m. at the Warren County Municipal Center, Room 5-110

Dear Glen Lakers: Summer is upon us. It's time to get the boats in, the patio furniture out, and hold Glen Lake Protective Association meetings. The venue for our May meeting has changed from last year. Due to better availability, we will return to meeting at the Warren County Municipal Center, Room 5-110 – that's the room on the first floor. Enter through the DMV entrance. At the May meeting, we will discuss 2024 lake management of invasive aquatic plants, our updated watershed management plan, NYS boater safety course requirements, and other lake matters.

Your membership to the GLPA is your voice in lake matters. It is with your membership that the Association is able to act as an advocate for the health and wellbeing of our beautiful lake and the Glen Lake community. Please find attached to this email or in your home mail the 2024 membership application. Complete the membership application and mail it to GLPA, P.O. Box 4135, Queensbury, NY 12804 or bring it to the meeting. Membership applications can also be found on our website www.glenlakeny.org or at our meetings. And please inform any new lake residents about the GLPA. Our Mission Statement reads: The mission of the Glen Lake Protective Association (GLPA) is to work together to protect, enhance, and restore the ecological health of the natural and human communities of Glen Lake and its Watershed. The threats to, and the degradation of, the Glen Lake ecosystem are for all of us to solve together. Consequently, the will to address the problems and to work toward their solutions is a foremost human responsibility. Your participation is in this mission is important.

<u>Lake Etiquette Reminders:</u> (1) Please don't feed the waterfowl – ducks, geese, etc.; it's bad for them and bad for our lake. (2) Please stay outside of the buoyed areas at the inlet, in St. Mary's Bay, and off Windmill Point; The buoys are there because invasive aquatic plants are present and invasives spread by fragmentation caused by boating activities in those areas. (3) Remember that sound travels unimpeded over water; please be mindful of the volume of your music and activities on the water. (4) Please inform your renters of boating rules and these community concerns.

If you have questions about our lake or the Association or if you want to add an item to our meeting agenda, please contact me (518) 761-7015 or glenlake@roadrunner.com. See you at the May 20 meeting.

Respectfully,
Paul Derby, president Glen Lake Protective Association